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U.S. Department 400 Seventh Street, SW
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590
National Highway M

Traffic Safety AY 22 2006

Administration

MR. ANDREW CHEN NVS-215kjs
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT 06E-042

SABRY LEE USA, INC.
21301 FERRERO PARKWAY
CITY OF INDUSTRY CA 91789

Subject: FMVSS 108/INSUFFICIENT LIGHTING VISIBILITY

Dear MR. CHEN:

This letter is to acknowledge your recent noncompliance information report. Please
review the following information to ensure that it conforms to your records as this
information is being made available to the public. If the information does not agree with
your records, please contact us immediately to discuss your concerns.

Makes/Models/Model Years:

CHEVROLET/SILVERADO/1999-2002

EAGLE EYES/GM159-B001L./9999

EAGLE EYES/GM159-B001R/9999

NHTSA Campaign Number: 06E-042 Mfg’s Report Date: May 11, 2006

Components:
EXTERIOR LIGHTING:HEADLIGHTS

Potential Number of Units Affected: 15,974

Summary:

CERTAIN EAGLE EYES REPLACEMENT HEADLAMPS, MODEL NOS. GM159-B001L

AND GM159-B001R, SOLD FOR USE ON 1999-2002 CHEVROLET SILVERADO
MODEL VEHICLES. THE HEADLAMPS FAIL TO CONFORM TO THE
PHOTOMETRIC REQUIREMENTS OF FEDERAL MOTOR VEHICLE SAFETY
STANDARD NO. 108, LAMPS, REFLECTIVE DEVICES, AND ASSOCIATED
EQUIPMENT.



Consequence:
THE HEADLAMPS HAVE DECREASED LIGHTING VISIBILITY WHICH COULD
RESULT IN A VEHICLE CRASH.

Remedy:

SABRY LEE WILL NOTIFY OWNERS AND ISSUE FULL CREDIT. THE RECALL
BEGAN ON MAY 10, 2006. OWNERS MAY CONTACT SABRY LEE AT 1-866-467-
2279.

Notes:

THIS RECALL ONLY PERTAINS TO AFTERMARKET EAGLE EYES HEADLAMP
ASSEMBLIES AND HAS NO RELATION TO ANY ORIGINAL EQUIPMENT
INSTALLED ON CHEVROLET SILVERADO VEHICLES MANUFACTURED BY
GENERAL MOTORS. CUSTOMERS MAY CONTACT THE NATIONAL HIGHWAY
TRAFFIC SAFETY ADMINISTRATION’S VEHICLE SAFETY HOTLINE AT 1-888-327-
4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); OR GO TO HTTP:/WWW.SAFERCAR.GOV.

The information in your noncompliance report appears to satisfy the requirements of 49
CFR 573.6.

[t is our understanding that notification to owners began on May 10, 2006, prior to our
review of the owner notification letter. Should it become necessary for Sabry Lee to do a
renotification, the follow-up notification must be submitted to this office for review and it
must comply with the requirements of Part 577.5, “Notification pursuant to a
manufacturer’s decision” and Part 577.10, “Follow-up notification.”

As stated in Part 573.7, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly status
reports is required within one month after the close of the calendar quarter in which
notification to purchasers occurs. As stated in your report, the recall began May 10,
2006. Therefore, the first quarterly report will be due in this office on or before 30
days after the close of the calendar quarter.

Your contact for this recall will be Kelly Schuler, who may be reached by phone at 202-
366-5227 or by email at KSCHULER@NHTSA.DOT.GOV. We look forward to
working with you for successful completion of this recall campaign.

Sincerely,

Phptiicia & Wnlloc—

eorge H. Person
Chief, Recall Management Division

Office of Defects Investigation
Enforcement



